Dear Colleagues,
This is to let you know that Brent Galloway, who was Professor of Linguistics at First Nations University of Canada from 1988 till 2008, passed away on August 6 after complications resulting directly or indirectly from Type I diabetes.  
Brent was born in 1944 and obtained his Ph.D. in Linguistics in 1977 from the University of California at Berkeley.  His dissertation, A Grammar of Upriver Halkomelem, supervised by the legendary Mary Haas, was published in 1993 by the University of California Press.  It forms in a sense the cornerstone of his massive output on Salish linguistics in general, and on Halkomelem, Samish and Nooksack in particular. Of these, Nooksack had practically ceased to be a spoken language in 1977 when the last fluent speaker died, but Brent, working from field notes and tape recordings made by Paul Fetzer and others in the 1950s, was able to construct a grammar and dictionary of the language, with the result that Nooksack is once again a spoken language and taught in Nooksack communities.  In addition to his contributions to Salish linguistics, Brent also produced a number of highly insightful studies on multi-dimensional semantics (also known variously as three-dimensional or cognitive semantics).

Brent also played a major role in the education of our Linguistics students at First Nations University, many of whom have gone on to very successful careers in Linguistics, Speech Pathology, Audiology, or Library Science.  As such, he contributed crucially to the greatly enhanced reputation of First Nations University in Canada and abroad.  Brent’s former students will also fondly remember his Halloween lectures on the Klingon language, delivered in a full Klingon suit and mask.

In addition to being a highly gifted and prolific linguist, Brent was also a very accomplished pianist and composer, whose works greatly delighted the audience of the Regina Symphony Orchestra at a number of occasions.


Brent will always be remembered for his total commitment to the study and preservation of First Nations languages, his profound respect for the people who speak those languages, his loyalty towards his friends and colleagues, and the courage and optimism with which he faced his health problems during his final years.  Knowing his work is a privilege, but having known the man is a blessing.


At this point, Brent’s wife Miriam, who took exemplary care of Brent during the last and difficult stages of his earthly journey and whose courage and moral strength are deserving of the highest praise, would appreciate it if she would not receive cards, flowers, visits, emails or phone calls, so she can deal with Brent’s passing privately.  Instead of cards and flowers, donations to the charity of your choice, or to any organization involved in research on Type I diabetes, would be greatly appreciated. There will be a memorial service later this year, details of which will be made available in due time.  People who wish to know more about Brent’s outstanding career and his wonderful qualities as a human being, or reminisce about him, can always contact me at jvaneijk@fnuniv.ca.  
Yours in grief over the passing of a great scholar and a true friend and colleague, but grateful for the many wonderful memories he has left us,

Jan van Eijk
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